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Thomas D. Watkins, JR.
superintendent of   public instruction


January 3, 2005

To:  
School District Superintendents

From:
Flora L. Jenkins, Ph.D.

Director


Office of Professional Preparation Services

Re:
Classes that can be taught with specific certificate endorsements

For your reference, the Office of Professional Preparation Services has developed a detailed list of classes that can be taught with specific certificate endorsements which may be found at:

 http://www.michigan.gov/documents/What_can_be_taught_composite_TQ_for_12-22-04__112320_7.doc.  The document also provides consideration for the core academic areas that were impacted by No Child Left Behind legislation.  Since one of the primary responsibilities of the local district/school is the placement of teachers in the subjects for which they are endorsed, we hope this will be a useful guide for ensuring appropriate placements of certificated staff into teaching assignments.

Please note that there are a number of classes (not core academic subjects) that are commonly taught in K-12 schools, for which there is no specific specialty endorsement.  Several are related to teaching students to work with computers (i.e. computers, computer literacy, keyboarding, software applications, word processing, simple web pages, introduction to the Internet).  With the addition of the seventh standard to the Entry-Level Standards for Michigan Teachers, all new teachers are entering classrooms with technology knowledge and skills.  COATT* programs are further strengthening the technology skills of teachers.  School districts are free to assign any faculty to these classes, as long as they are certified to teach at the grade levels the classes are offered.  Teachers who have earned one of the following endorsements may be good choices to teach the above-mentioned classes because of the emphasis on technology in the preparation program:  business, management, marketing, and technology (business education); industrial technology; library media; educational technology; computer science; or technology and design.  Please note that only teachers who hold the computer science endorsement can teach classes with that title or classes that teach computer programming.

Other commonly taught classes for which there is no specific specialty endorsement include robotics, theatre, sewing, cooking, and non-vocational teacher cadet.  This list is not meant to be inclusive of every course that might fit into this category, which might also include a large number of middle school “exploratory” classes.  These classes may be assigned to any faculty, as long as they are certified to teach at the grade levels where the classes are offered.  In making teaching assignments for any classes for which there is no clearly related endorsement, administrators are encouraged to look for evidence of professional preparation and/or professional development related to the area in question.  

This office strives to be attentive to the transitioning needs in our society and the demand for well-qualified teachers in Michigan schools.  If you have need for further clarification or suggestions for additions to the “Classes that Can be Taught” document, please let us know.

* Consortium for Outstanding Achievement in Teaching with Technology (COATT)
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